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Saddle Rock Ranches HOA

Tuesday, March 15, 2022
Call to Order/Attendance: Board members Wayne King and Deanne Bihler were present along with 7 other homeowners.  Wayne called the meeting to order.
Minute summary from January, 2021 Meeting:  Wayne summarized the minutes which had been previously sent via email, approved as read.  Posted on SRRHOA.org web site
Treasurer’s Report:  Deanne read the report, approximately $27k in the bank, no major expenditures this period.  Dues stay at $120 for the year and annual letters will go out this spring.
ACC Update – As noted in the EAMD minutes, additional discussion of the purpose and process for transferring covenant enforcement to the EAMD ensued.  Residents were supportive of increased compliance efforts.  Dan Linder lodged a formal request for compliance efforts to increase in order to preserve the intended nature of the neighborhood and maintain property values.  
A committee was formed to help improve the documentation of existing procedures and review such procedures for potential improvement in advance of any transfer to the EAMD.  Committee includes Nathan Crumb, Rob Linder, Dennis Szabo, and Christopher Noonan.
Old Business:
· None
New Business: 
· Spring clean up – Date was set as May 21st at 10:00 am.  Providing the weather cooperates, the Tennis Courts should be completed and as such, a grand opening party will coincide with the annual clean up.  Dan Linder and Nathan Crumb are leading the efforts to secure a live band and provide food and refreshments.  This should be a great event.  All residents and families are encouraged to plan on helping at the clean-up, and then stay to enjoy food, music and fun activities to help celebrate the opening of the tennis courts and welcome spring and many new residents.
Meeting Adjourned
Next HOA Meeting –May 10, 2022, Grandview L200
Respectfully submitted – Wayne King, HoA President 
